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REPORT OF THE CHAIR OF THE STYLE COMMITTEE OF THE 

FORTY-SECOND SPECIAL SESSION OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

OF THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES

The Chair of the Style Committee presents for the member states’ consideration the instant report on the follow-up activities of the forty-second special regular session of the General Assembly of the Organization of American States, held at the Organization’s headquarters in Washington, D.C., on October 31, 2011.

1. Formation and installation of the Committee

The Style Committee of the forty-second special session of the General Assembly was composed of the following delegations:  Canada, for French; Brazil, for Portuguese; United States, for English; and Colombia, for Spanish.


The meeting was also attended by the delegation of Mexico.

2. Scope of the mandate

Pursuant to Article 27 of the Rules of Procedure of the General Assembly (AG/INF. 244/00 corr. 1), the Style Committee shall review “the resolutions, declarations, and recommendations issued by the General Assembly, shall correct their defects of form, and shall ensure equivalency among the versions in the official languages.”

The above provision also states, “If it notes defects of form that it cannot correct, the Style Committee shall submit the matter to the Permanent Council for resolution.”

For its work, the Style Committee used document AG/RES. 1 (XLII-E/11), which includes the resolution “Program-Budget of the Regular Fund of the Organization for 2012 and Contributions to FEMCIDI,” adopted by the General Assembly.

3.
Proceedings
To carry out its mandate, the Style Committee held one meeting on February 6, 2012. At the beginning of the meeting Counselor Sandra Mikan, Alternate Representative of Colombia, was elected its Chair. 

As regards working procedure, the Style Committee considered resolution AG/RES. 1 (XLII-E/11), which was reviewed in its entirety, paragraph by paragraph, with no substantial changes made to the text.


The Secretariat for Administration and Finance observed that the chapters and subchapters should be in corresponding sequence, and thus Subchapter 82F, “Press and Communication Department,” should be entitled Subchapter 82B.

The Secretariat commented as well on Subchapter 102O, “Contribution to the Reserve Fund,” which had not been properly titled, and read it as: Subchapter 102O “Contribution to the Reserve Subfund.”

 
Finally, the Style Committee took the original language of the resolution into account and has found no inconsistencies between the original text and its translation.

4. Acknowledgments

The Chair of the Style Committee would like to thank the various officials from the delegations that comprised the Style Committee, as well as the delegation of Mexico, which accompanied the Committee’s activities.


The Chair would also like to thank the Secretariat for Administration and Finance, the Secretariat of the CAAP, and the Language Section of the Department of Conferences and Meetings Management for their invaluable support.


Sandra Mikan

Counselor, Alternate Representative of Colombia 


Chair of the Style Committee of the forty-second 


special session of the General Assembly
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